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Report
State Leadership Retreat
The South Dakota Association of REALTORS® is sharing our success with the implementation of an “old” program that was brought back with our state leadership retreat.  My theme for this year is “Leadership By Team…Not individual.” All the Executive Committee as well as the Committee chairs and vice chairs was in attendance. This gave each person in attendance the opportunity to review the organizational structure, discuss committee descriptions and responsibilities, social media etiquette, Investment to RPAC, local board visits along with the region and national meetings for the year.

Leadership Academy

Another idea we are sharing is the establishment of a statewide Leadership Academy. This fall we will be kicking off our 2nd Leadership Academy and we’re looking to improve on what we determined was a very successful leadership class. Our goal is to continue to assist our members in their personal and professional development and to enhance their skills as they take leadership roles in our association.  
We are opening the application process to allow one representative from each of our local boards in addition with 5 other members at large. The applicants that are chosen will get together 4-5 times throughout the year and have hands on training and listen to speakers regarding all aspects of how the association functions. Team Building and Effective Communication, Governance Overview, Financials, Board and Committee Meetings, Leadership Ethics and Integrity will be discussed. 
It is our belief that our state association will greatly benefit from trained, educated and committed leaders who will serve in the future.  

Education

Another item where additional attention and focus is needed continues to be education.  With fewer members and less money in the members’ pocket, attending an educational course offering becomes very selective.  With the number of available courses in our state, the Association’s course offerings may not be the member’s first choice.  The association offers designation based course curriculum which also is approved for CE credit but are finding that attendance is driven by the cost to attend.  An additional challenge we face, besides the cost is keeping education relevant to the needs of today’s REALTOR®. Finding additional vehicles such as webinars, more on-line courses and perhaps a “caravan” approach, need to be vetted out.  Designations also have taking a bit of a hit in our market, so again focusing on making those relevant is imperative.
